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From: Rebecca Gordon <rebecca.gordon.hsy@colvilletribes.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 5, 2023 4:25 PM

To: Annette Jester (x6549); Shari Tincher (x6589)

Cc: Guy Moura; DAHP SEPA (DAHP)

Subject: Re: P-2022-09 Notice of Application Packet Comments End January 9, 2023

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Good Afternoon-

We have completed our review of application P-2022-09 for the proposed development of a 23 lot major
subdivision by Edgewater Development LLC.

The proposed project lies within the traditional territory of the §¢alamxax» (deep water) or Chelan Tribe, one of
the 12 constituent tribes of the Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation (CTCR), which is governed by
the Colville Business Council (CBC). The CBC has delegated to the Tribal Historic Preservation Officer
(THPO) the responsibility of representing the CTCR with regard to cultural resources management issues
throughout the traditional territories of all of the constituent tribes under Resolution 1996-29. This area
includes parts of eastern Washington, northeastern Oregon, the Palus territory in Idaho, and south-central
British Columbia.

We concur with the project location as presented.

We do not concur with the included SEPA Checklist, particularly the responses found in Section B.13: Historic
and Cultural Preservation. There are a total of 4 questions associated with Section B.13, and only 3 incomplete
questions were found in the submitted Checklist; the fourth question (d) is missing entirely. Additionally, "Not
Applicable," as stated by the applicatnt in Section B.13c, is not an acceptable response, per the instructions for
completing a SEPA Checklist found at https://ecology.wa.gov/Regulations-Permits/SEPA/Environmental-
review/SEPA-guidance/SEPA-checklist-guidance. :

The proposed project falls within high probability for the potential presence of cultural resources according to
the Washington State Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation’s (DAHP) statewide predictive
model. We recommend the project area be surveyed by a professional archaeologist prior to any ground
disturbing activities occurring. If a survey is undertaken, we would like to request a copy of the resulting
survey report for our review and comment.

Thank you for consulting with the Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation. These comments are based
on the information as currently presented. We reserve the right to revise our comments as additional
information becomes available. If you have any questions, please contact me at the number below.

Lamlamt (Thank you),
Rebecca L. Gordon wma, rea

Archaeologist Senior



